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Dear Friends,

National Co-op Week took place from October
13th to 19th, an opportunity for co-operative and
credit union members throughout Canada to
celebrate the fact that they have collectively
helped to build this country, and to recognize their
continuing contributions at home and abroad.

On Wednesday, October 15th, | was proud to

celebrate National Co-op Week by visiting the Ann

Marie Hill Housing Co-Operative for a valuable

discussion about the challenges and opportunities
currently facing co-operatives in Canada.

In particular, recent cuts to subsidy funding by the Canada Mortgage
and Housing Corporation (CMHC) are putting a great deal of pressure
on co-operatives to increase rents. This poses a problem for the Ann
Marie Hill Co-op, where many units are dedicated to Rent-Geared-to-
Income (RGI) residents.

Instead of recognizing the importance of providing low-income housing,
the CMHC'’s lack of flexibility and narrow focus on dollars and cents is
truly indicative of this current Government:

They know the cost of everything, but the value of nothing.

The co-operative model is a nice cross between ownership and renting,
and has a proven structure that greatly empowers each member. When
co-operatives are given the support that they need, they represent a

John McKay




